

Humphrey Perkins School Cotes Road, Barrow Upon Soar, Loughborough, Leicestershire. LE12 8JU

> 01509 412385 office@humphreyperkins.org.uk www.humphreyperkins.org.uk

Executive Principal Jennifer Piper-Gale Associate Principal Della Bartram

14 March 2025



Dear Parents and Carers,

We are very excited to announce that this year, following student feedback and requests, our end of term celebration for our students will be an outdoor festival which will be held on Beacon Field, opposite the school. We have asked our students to name their festival, and we can now officially reveal 'HP FEST' along with our logo. We are so looking forward to this event!

HP FEST will take place on **Friday 4th July 2025** during the school day and will be a fantastic opportunity for our students to come together as a school community and celebrate the end of another successful academic year.

Tickets for HP FEST are currently on sale at a cost of £25 and wristbands will be provided on the day of the event. The cost of £25 will allow unlimited access to all the activities such as fairground rides, inflatables and a Football Panna Cage amongst many others.

In addition, there will be a music stage with a DJ playing, a variety of school bands playing and a karaoke competition. Throughout the day there will also be a range of festival themed stalls including arts and crafts where students can design and make their own T-Shirts and a pom-pom making area along with numerous competitions and lots of prizes to be won.

We are also in the final stages of booking refreshments. This will be at an additional cost to students. Students who receive a free school meal will receive a token which they can use to purchase a meal at one of the food stations.

For all of those attending the event it will be non-school uniform day.













Humphrey Perkins School Cotes Road, Barrow Upon Soar, Loughborough, Leicestershire. LE12 8JU

> 01509 412385 office@humphreyperkins.org.uk www.humphreyperkins.org.uk

Executive Principal Jennifer Piper-Gale Associate Principal Della Bartram

For those not wanting to take part in everything that HP FEST has to offer, it is compulsory that they still attend school on this day in full school uniform where they will have activities provided for them on the main school site.

If your child would like to go to this festival, please can you complete the forms request using the link below. Payment should be made through the Beehive system.

https://forms.office.com/e/20N4sbWHDS

If your child receives free school meals, we may be able to offer financial support for this activity. Please contact the office by e-mailing office@humphreyperkins.org.uk if you wish to make use of this support.

It has been a busy year so far and we would like to take this opportunity to thank you for your continued support.

Your child's attendance will of course be dependent on the behaviour at school. As I am sure you can understand we need to ensure that students are safe at the festival and poor behaviour in school may result in their name being removed from the list. The ultimate decision of attendance will be lay with your child's Head of Year and Mrs Bartram.

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact Mrs Black or the school office on the emails below or call the school office on 01509 412385.

terri.black@humphreyperkins.org.uk or office@humphreyperkins.org.uk

Yours sincerely

Terri Black SLT Team Leader









